Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
64B3-13.001
Responsibilities of Directors
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Deborah Martuch on January 26, 2015. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement published on February 5, 2015, in Vol. 41, No. 24, of the Florida Administrative Register. The petition seeks the Board’s interpretation of Rule 64B3-13.001, F.A.C., entitled, “Responsibilities of Directors,” regarding whether the biennial review by the Medical Director may be delegated and if not, what the procedures would be regarding the biennial policy/procedure signature page. The Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel considered the Petition at a duly noticed public telephonic meeting held on March 6, 2015. The Board’s Order filed on March 20, 2015, stated that the Board’s answer to petitioner’s question is that a Medical Director may delegate the biennial review to the Clinical Laboratory Director. The Board’s response to the Petition is with regard only to the question propounded by Petitioner in her Petition and only applies to the facts set forth in the Order.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Adrienne Rodgers, Acting Executive Director, Board of Clinical Laboratory Personnel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C07, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257.
